STAFF MEETING

A staff meeting for the support staff (those not attending the Berea meeting) will be held in the President's Room (Room 214) of the Student Center on Friday, August 30, starting with lunch which will be served at 12:00 noon. THE

GREEN

BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES NEWSLETTER 8/9/74

An informal program is planned and ample time will be available for staff members to raise matters for discussion with their colleagues and the Director's Office personnel.

SOLINET COMMITTEE

The following staff members will serve on a committee to continue the planning associated with SOLINET:

Emilie Smith, Co-chairperson
Susan McCargar, Co-chairperson
Bill Duffy
Sue Golden
Gail Kennedy
Karin Sandvik
Terry Warth
Omer Hamlin (ex-officio)
Director's Office staff (ex-officio)

SOLINET terminals should be available in early 1975 and it is anticipated that this committee will be involved with implementation activities next year. We are fortunate to have available to serve on this committee a number of librarians who have had OCLC experience at other libraries.

MRAP STUDY TEAM

The staff members named below will serve as the Libraries' ARL Library Management Review and Analysis Program (MRAP) Study Team. Other staff members will be invited later to serve on the various task forces to be created. The first meeting for chairpersons is in Washington late this month. The study is scheduled to last for the full academic year. Other libraries participating in this session of the MRAP program include UCLA, Indiana, Utah, Massachusetts, and Toronto.

Study Team

John Bryant, Chairperson
Ellen Baxter
Jennifer Coffman
Adelle Dailey
Judy Fugate
Jean Graef
Bill Marshall
Dr. Steve Langston (Professor of

Dr. Steve Langston (Professor of Mathematics; assistant to Dr. Cochran)

STAFF TRANSFER

Ms. Vivian McQuown has returned to King Library after four years in the Law Library to become a member of the newly organized Resource Utilization Unit. Prior to working in Law, Ms. McQuown was in the Reference Dept. of King Library for four years.

Initially Ms. McQuown will be working with the Gifts & Exchange program, incorporating it into the Resource Utilization Unit. She will be located in the Acquisitions Dept., but will be spending much of her time now working on the third floor of MIK North.

POSITIONS OPEN

Law, LT II--open Sept. 1. CSR, LT II--open Aug. 19. CSR, LT I--open now (new position)

To apply, see Dotty Green.

NEW STAFF MEMBERS

Jeff Sauer, Circulation LT III--Night Supervisor, Aug. 19.
Marcella Cobb, Cataloging, Grade 12--Aug. 8.
Alice Hughes, Acquisitions LT II--Aug. 5.
Nancy Congleton, Acquisitions LT I--Aug. 12.
Rhoda Channing--Business Librarian.
Jennifer Coffman--Librarian, Reference.
Bill Duffy--Librarian, Cataloging.
Larry Greenwood--Librarian, Instructional Services.
Susan McCargar--Librarian, Acquisitions.

TERMINATIONS

Bill Gardner--Director's Office, Aug. 9.
Mark Paster--CSR, Aug. 16.
Nancy Whitmire--Acquisition, Aug. 9.
Betty Williams--Acquisitions, Aug. 3.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Associate Librarian, Head of Technical Services--California State College, Turlock, Calif. Salary: \$15,432.

Library Director, University of Alabama in Huntsville, Huntsville, Ala.

For further information, see Dotty Green.

3-M DEMONSTRATION

A demonstration of a 3-M facsimile transmitter (like the Xerox telecopiers) will be held in the Director's Office Conference Room on Monday, August 12, at 2:00 p.m. All interested departments and departmental libraries are invited to send a representative to this presentation.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEETING

The professional staff meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, August 21, at the Boone Tavern at Berea. The meeting room is near the main dining room. The meeting will start at 9:30 a.m. and run until 3:30 p.m. Lunch will be served at 12:00.

Mr. Keith M. Cottam of the University of Tennessee will discuss his experience with the ARL Library Management Review and Analysis program (MRAP) at Tennessee. There will be sufficient time for staff members to raise matters for discussion with the full staff.

Please return the form below to the Director's Office at your earliest convenience.

I plan to attend the professional staff meeting at Berea on Wednesday, August 21.
Name:
Suggestions for program or discussion:
Check here if you need a ride to Berea: